
OUR MISSION: To erase the need for abortion through effectively serving pregnant
at risk women by transforming their fear into confidence.

From the Executive Director
Dear Friends,
As many of you are aware, I am retiring from my position 
as Executive Director of Options for Women, effective July 
1, 2016.

I was a volunteer when I was asked to consider the director-
ship. I was due to become an empty nester, and I had dif-
ferent plans. No one could take the job, so I said yes. On 
my first day of work, I was surprised when I realized that 
God had been preparing me for this job since 1974, when 
I first became involved in pro-life work. I experienced the 
overwhelming feeling that I had arrived HOME! I have not 
looked back since that day. What a magnificent 14 ½ years 
this has been.

God has provided donors, board members, staff and volun-
teers who share the belief that God is the Author of all human 
life, and so they have offered their gifts to help save the lives 
of unborn babies. 

Together, we have seen a simple pregnancy help center be-
come a true medical clinic, offering free professional medical 
services to women facing unplanned pregnancies. Together 
we have saved the lives of over 3000 unborn babies.

While much has been accomplished, there is still much to do. 
Under the expertise of our new executive director, Marilyn 
Paul, we will continue to see more women in Polk County 
choosing life, and we will continue to offer the best care for 
every woman who comes into our clinic.

Thank you for your support and prayers during my tenure. 

Together for life,

Mary C. Rutherford

It is with mixed emotions that we have accepted 
Mary Rutherford’s announcement of retirement 
as of June 30. We feel joy, that she has fulfilled 
the American Dream and can enjoy her time 
with her husband, Dr. Richard. 

We feel sorrow, in that we will all sadly miss 
all that she has accomplished in creating one of 
the most wonderful organizations in Lakeland. 

How many people could claim that they partici-
pated in saving 3000 babies lives?God bless her 
for such an amazing achievement. 

Under Mary’s leadership Options for Women 
moved into its new location and became a med-
ical clinic  offering ultrasounds. Last year she 
partnered with the Dream Center to bring 
Medical services to one of the most under 
served neighborhoods in Lakeland. 

Mary has worked tirelessly with little compen-
sations, she truly is a walking Angel, may she 
have a wonderful retirement.

-the Options for Women board of directors

2015 numbers at a glance:
* We served 336 women.

* 302 had positive pregnancy tests.

* 291 were at risk for abortion.

* 376 ultrasounds were performed.

* 217 STD tests were performed.

* 190 Gospel presentations given.

*243 women chose life!

2016 Annual Newsletter
Together, we support life.



Introducing our New Executive Director
It is with enthusiasm that we anticipate Marilyn Paul 
taking over as our new executive director upon Mary’s 
retirement at the end of June.  Marilyn has been in 
prolife ministry for a long time.  She and her husband 
Tim have conducted a major youth ministry from their 
home for nine years.  In some of her responsibilities 
she has built an amazing network of contacts in the 
business and political spheres.  Her deep commitments 
to traditional Christian principals and her welcoming 
personality become evident immediately upon spend-
ing time with her.  We are truly excited to bring in Mar-
ilyn Paul as our new executive director to carry on the 
great program and ministry developed by Mary over 
the years.  Join us in welcoming and get to know Mari-
lyn for yourself. 

-the Options for Women board of directors
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Get to Know Marilyn Paul
I am honored and humbled by the opportunity the board 
at Options for Women gave me to lead the pregnancy 
help clinic into the next phase of growth. 

Mary Rutherford is truly a woman of God that has 
devoted her life to preserving the life of the unborn, 
and given so much of herself to this amazing mission. 
Mary’s example of leadership in this ministry will be 
difficult to match. We are all grateful for the work she 
had done to bring Options for Women to this point. It 
has been a wonderful experience to be able to work to-
gether with her for a few weeks as she graciously trains 
me.

I look forward to the future where together, we can reach 
more abortion-minded women, save more and more ba-
bies, and partner together with churches so these mom-
mies and daddies can be cared for and taught about the 
ultimate healing, which is in having a relationship with 
Jesus Christ. 

Another goal would be to reach into the community 
and inspire more individuals, businesses and churches 
to fund our clinic, so we can be ready to follow where 
God leads us in the years ahead. We will continue to 
excel in providing the best counseling and medical care 
to these young mothers in need.

Together by the grace of 
God and led by his Holy 
Spirit, we will continue to 
serve our pregnant at risk 
mothers for such a time as 
this.

Marilyn Paul,
Executive Director,
Options for Women

Come by and visit us sometime!
We would love to 
show you around, 

answer your questions 
and give you an inside 

look at what we do. 
After all, this is your 

ministry - you are 
helping us change and 
save lives every day.



Help women like the patient above by making a secure donation online at www.optionsforwomeninfo.com.

Transforming Fear Into Confidence
A 28 year old woman was referred to us by her mother and 

came for her first appointment in 2014.

This was her 4th pregnancy and she reported a history of 3 
abortions. She was happy about her current pregnancy, but 
wasn’t sure what decision the father of the baby would want 
to make. She had good support from her family who was 
encouraging her to continue the pregnancy, and also felt that 
her boyfriend would support her decision to parent.

At her first appointment, she reported having negative physical 
and emotional side effects from her previous abortions. She 
was concerned that she may have complications with her 
pregnancy because of the previois abortions.  An ultrasound 
confirmed the viability of her pregnancy, during which she 
and her mother were both able to view the baby’s heartbeat 
and learn her due date.

Although her intent was to parent this baby, our patient had 
several risk factors leaving her vulnerable to abortion:  she 
was single, had a history of abortion, and had recently lost her 
job, leaving her financially unstable.  The relationship with 
her boyfriend was unhealthy, as he had trouble with the police 
and substance abuse.

We take a holistic approach in serving each patient and want 
to be sure that she has the physical, emotional and spiritual 
support that she needs to feel confident and supported in her 
decision to continue her pregnancy.  Physically we provide the 
pregnancy test and ultrasound confirmation; we determined 
that she had the emotional support of her family and friends.

This young woman stated that she had no religious affiliation 
and did not attend church, although she did welcome the 
opportunity to have our advocate pray with her.  At the 
conclusion of her first appointment, the advocate gave her 
a list of community referral including doctors, insurance 
information, food pantry and WIC, and other material 
assistance.  The advocate also provided information on post 
abortion counseling and our Steps to Sexual Health Sexual 
Integrity Program.  

We offer follow up support to our patients throughout their 
pregnancy and immediately after the baby’s birth.  At the 
time of her 8 week follow up call, she expressed interest in 
our Sexual Integrity Program and subsequently started the 10 
session series in August (midway through her pregnancy) and 
completed the series at the end of October.  

Sexual Integrity Program Success
In 2014 we began offering a Sexual Integrity Program to pa-
tients who were interested in taking back control of their sexu-
ality and creating a groundwork from which they can make 
better, healthier decisions. The program is a comprehensive 
approach for dealing with sexual trauma, sexual abuse and 
sexual misuse (which is any sexual behavior outside of mar-
riage).  

Sexual Integrity is a foundation for 
how to build healthy relationships.  
Participants are introduced to the idea 
that our sexuality is more than “sex.”  
It is an integral part of who we are and 
is nothing less than a unique thread wo-
ven throughout each part of our lives – 
emotional, physical, social, intellectual 
and spiritual. Sexuality is about who 
we are, not just what we do with our 
bodies.

 
This is one patient’s experience in the program. 
JB came to the program with a history of sexual encounters 
from early teen years, followed by a series of poor relationship 
choices.  As a result of her pain, she self-medicated for many 
years with a variety of substances.  She was no longer using 
drugs and alcohol at the time of this pregnancy, but continued 
to smoke cigarettes.  She drastically reduced the number of 
cigarettes and gradually quit smoking during this pregnancy.

Steps to Sexual health enabled JB to accept and work through 
her painful history, eliminate the need for the harmful “medi-
cation” of drugs and alcohol, and create a plan for healthy 
relationships.

While participating in Sexual Integrity, she started attending 
church regularly with her mother and connected with another 
mom in the church who was at the same stage of pregnancy.  

Her baby was born on 1-10-2015; and is named Journey, cho-
sen because our patient said it perfectly fit this pregnancy ex-
perience. Journey was baptized in early 2016, surrounded by 
her mom, aunt, grandma and grandpa (who has been absent 
from the life of JB for many years).  The birth of her daughter 
has been a bridge to JB’s reunion with her own father.

This lovely mother  is gainfully employed and raising Journey 
with the support of her family, friends and church family.  

Abortion can be one of the most traumatic experi-
ences in a woman’s life. Surrendering the Secret is 
a powerful, 8-week study that helps hurting women 
find the path to healing through honest, interactive 
Bible study. With compassion, women are encour-
aged and supported as they allow God into rooms in 
their hearts that may have been sealed for too long. 
Through the study, women learn to let go of shame, 
and accept His forgiveness and healing. All faiths 
are welcome to participate in this powerful program. 



Thank you to the Life Choice Society Members
Through their 5 year pledges, we create a strong foundation for the women we serve. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Andrew
Dr. Anita Arnold Dr. Matthew Mick
Rev. Ramon Bolatete
Ms. Mary Buckler
Mr. and Mrs. Sal Campisi
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Chritton
Ms. Frances Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Cline
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Deardorf
Mr. and Mrs. Mike DelBovo
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Demski-Fontaine
Mr. and Mrs. Nico DiGioia
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dobson
Dr. and Mrs. Francis Drake
Mr. and Mrs. Judson Drewry
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Fulco
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gates
Dr. and Mrs. Howard Gorell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Grant

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hillis
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Hoyer
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Hubert
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Jones
Mr. and Mrs. William Joppien
Mrs. Mary Lou Klockenkemper
Mr. Thomas LaPointe
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Massarella
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Montgomery
Ms. Angela Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Noble
Rev. Ivan Olmo
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Palma
Mr. and Mrs. JJ Phelan
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Phipps
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Reycraft
Ms. Shaira Rodriguez-Santa
Mr. and Mrs. Morgan Roe

Mr. and Mrs. William Rousseau
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Rutherford
Mr. and Mrs. David Sabatino
Ms. Luz Rivera
Mr. and Mrs. Jan Sauls
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Schaal
Mr. and Mrs. Don Schluender
Mr. and Mrs. James Spindler
Mr. and Mrs. Art Stitzel
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Sweeney
Ms. Laura Tenpenny
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Tompkins
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Vander Poel
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Walden
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Waller
Mr. and Mrs. John Walton
Dr. and Mrs. Frederic Wehle, Jr.
Mrs. Christy Wessel
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Wizda
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Wood

2015 Vision for Life Sponsors
Elite

Watson Clinic, LLP

Diamond
Moody Engineering, Inc.

SunState Landscaping
Wells Global Investment Advisors, LLC

Platinum
 Classic Controls, Inc.
David R. Ramos, CPA

Dr. and Mrs. Francis Drake
Mr. and Mrs. Denis Grant

Henkelman Construction, Inc.
Kevin F. Browne Family Fund within
the GiveWell Community Foundation

Mr. Al Marshall
Mulling Insurance

Resurrection Catholic Church and School
Dr. and Mrs. Rich and Mary Rutherford

 St. Joseph Catholic Church and Academy
Women’s Care Florida Lakeland OB-GYN

Gold
Denis Campagnone, Merrill Lynch

Dentistry for Children,
Dr. Bopp and Dr. Tarver

Carmen and Victoria Stambone

Remembering Our Mothers
Thank you to the generous people who made donations 
in memory of or in honor of their mothers listed here:

Memorial 
Dorothy Barush
Mildred Bulman

Mary Ivan Carmody
Katherine Hermes

Madeleine Howington
Maxine Malthaner

Isabella Mydell
Jewell Riley

June D. Rutherford
Nancybelle Schott

Deacon Joe Wortman

Honorarium
Jane

Josephine Carney
Samantha Conti
Melissa Conti
Mary Grant

Mary Alice Ferguson
Theresa Ferguson

“Every charitable act is a stepping stone toward heaven.”
-

Henry Ward Beecher



2015 Expenses - $322,557

Wages and Salaries, 51% - $163,038
Advertising, 22% - $71,491
Advancement Department, 4% - $12,383
Payroll Taxes, 4% - $11,927
Mortgage Principal and Interest, 3% - $10,044
Insurance, 3% - $9,384
Medical Clinic Expense, 3% - $9,067
Phone and Cell Phone, 2% - $5,878
Legal and Accounting, 2% - $5,750
Office Expense, 2% - $5,523
Annual Dinner, 1.5% - $4,974
Utilities, 1.5% - $4,464
Other Expenses, 1% - $2,983
Credit Card Processing, 1% - $2,480
Choose Life Disbursements, .5% - $2,000
Patient Resources, .5% - $1,171

2015 Revenue - $350,549

Individuals, 41% - $143,018
Foundations, 27% - $96,500
In-Kind, 14% - $48,205
Businesses, 9% - $32,934
Churches, 5% - $16,942
Grants, 1.5% - $5,521
Organizations, 1% - $3,400
Choose Life Plates, 1% - $3,000
Other Income, .5% - $1,030



Visions of 2015

We enjoyed a 
wonderful evening at our 2015 Vision for 

Life Fundraiser. 
Save the Date for the 2016 
Vision for Life fundraiser

on September 15 at 
First Presbyterian Church. 

Thank you to 
everyone who 

supported us through 
baby bottle campaigns at 
your church, school or 

business!

We enjoyed being out and about in the community 
to share our important mission, and show Lakeland 

there is support for women facing 
unplanned pregnancies!


